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OFFICE OF THE INDEPENDENT COMMISSIONER AGAINST CORRUPTION (NT) 

Investigation Report – Operation Beaufort 
14 November 2024 

Ms Patricia Kelly SC, former President of the South Australian Supreme Court of Appeal, as a 
delegate of the ICAC today published an investigation report pursuant to s50A of the Independent 
Commissioner Against Corruption Act 2017 (NT). 
 
Anonymisation of persons has occurred in accordance with legislative requirements. 
 
The report can be accessed on the Office of the Independent Commissioner Against Corruption 
website under Investigation reports:  
 

• Investigation Report – Operation Beaufort – Alleged improper conduct by NT Police relating 
to racism 

 
 

Naomi Loudon 
Acting Independent Commissioner Against Corruption 

https://icac.nt.gov.au/publications/investigation-reports

